Work Session of the Town of Highland Lake, Alabama

The Highland Lake Town Council held a work session on Tuesday, October 3, 2017 at the Anchor. Mayor Vice called the work session to order at 6:05 p.m.

PRESENT: Mayor Connie Vice

Council members Chase Moore, Donna Hanby, Greg Posey, Sid Nelson and Ramzi Malek

Town Attorney Alex Smith

ABSENT:

ITEMS DISCUSSED:

Appointment of Zoning Board of Adjustments members when term expires – Mayor Vice stated the council will need to appoint two members in November to be effective December 1, 2017, and asked council members to be thinking of potential members.

Review and discussion of the October 3 agenda items took place.

Road Form for Vista Drive Drainage Issue – Resident Jacob Hembree is to purchase a culvert for his driveway and the county will clean the ditches. An assessment will then be made to determine if issue is resolved.

Safety barrier at dam—Council member Nelson presented an estimate for 15 barrier floats that could be purchased to replace the existing curtain. This includes stainless steel cable with 30 clamps. The cost would be approximately \$1096.00. Discussion took place on why the existing curtain needed to be removed. The existing curtain is trapping debris and is not designed for the intended purpose.

Other items discussed:

Daylily bed in park – Mayor Vice stated the daylily bed in the park no longer looks good as a memorial. A suggestion has been made to form a smaller area of daylilies for the memorial and remove the rest so the area will be easier to maintain.

Town Resident Survey through the Regional Planning Commission – discussion took place on whether to develop a survey or not. Mayor Vice will obtain a sample for the council to review.

Road Forms – Review and discussion took place on five road forms that have been submitted by residents.

Work session adjourned at 6:59 pm.

Respectfully submitted:

Cheryl Storey, Town Clerk

onnie B. Vice, Mayor